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Production Research Advisory Board (PRAB)

Meeting Minutes of March 4, 2020
MSU SVREC, Frankenmuth, Michigan 48734
PRAB Members in attendance:

1. Dan Hensler, Chairman
 


MBS

2. 





MBS

3. Keith Martus




MBS
4. Dan Armbruster




MBS





5. Kevin Noffsinger



MBC - District 1




6. 





MBC – District 2 
7. 





MBC – District 7
8. Steve Ewald




MBC – At Large


9. Greg Ackerman




MBC – District 3-Alternate 

10. Clint Stoutenburg



MBC – District 6-Alternate  
11. Scott DeVuyst                                                              MBS - Alternate

12. 





MBS - Alternate

PRAB Members absent include:
1. 


 


MBS

2. John Cnudde




MBS

3. 





MBS

4. 





MBS





5. 





MBC - District 1





6. Mark Reif




MBC – District 2 
7. Jessica Rader 




MBC – District 7
8. 





MBC – At Large


9. 





MBC – District 3-Alternate 

10. 





MBC – District 6-Alternate  

11.  





MBS - Alternate

12. Amy Sweeney

 


MBS - Alternate
Others in attendance:

Joe Cramer




MBC Executive Director

Scott Bales 




MSU Dry Bean Specialist

Guests in Attendance:  insert list 
Chairman Dan Hensler called the meeting to order at 8:04 a.m.    
APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  A motion was made to approve the agenda as printed by Noffsinger with support by Armbruster.  Motion passed. 
MINUTES:  Meeting Minutes from August 15, 2019 were presented for review.  Martus moved to accept the minutes as printed.  The motion was supported by Armbruster.  Motion passed.          
FINANCIALS:  Cramer presented a YTD financial report including budget comparison.  Cramer commented on both revenue and expenses.  A brief discussion followed.  Noffsinger moved to accept the financial report.  Martus supported.  Motion passed.
Cramer then offered an amended budget for the Boards consideration.  Amendments include additional income of $1,166.00 and additional expenses totaling $11,745.00.  See attached for details.  Discussion followed.  Armbruster moved to accept the amended budget.  Ewald supported.  Motion passed. 
RESEARCH OVERVIEW
Chairman Hensler welcomed PRAB members, Commissioners, University Staff and Guests.  He invited participants to introduce themselves which they did.  Hensler gave a brief history of the meeting before turning the floor over to MSU Dry Bean Specialist, Scott Bales.  

Bales highlighted the current research projects being conducted, what projects are in the que and finally, future projects that will take shape with today’s discussion and input.  He then talked the group through the informative results of the survey conducted in December, January and early February.  Participants discussed the results of each question.  Survey results attached. 

The group identified the target of our research to be the relationship between: 
· white mold management
· fertility - N, P, K, Mn, Zn, S, B, placement, timing, etc.
· plant population 
as they collectively relate to yield and profitability.  

Bales wrapped up his portion of the session by introducing a potential new, more in-depth survey he’d like to kick off next fall.  

Chairman Hensler asked the MSU Staff in attendance to briefly update the group on their respective research projects.  He concluded by recognizing Dr. James Kelley for his 40 years of service, commitment and many contributions to our Industry.  Participants honored Dr. Kelly with a round of applause.  

Dr. Kelly then introduced his successor to the group for the first time.  Dr. Francisco Gomez arrived on campus this week.  We look forward to what the future offers our Industry as Dr. Gomez continues to move us forward for the next 40 or so years.             

PROJECT GREEEN PRIORITIES
The group review the most current PRAB Priorities.  No changes were recommended.  Bales will review and make sure the wording in the document aligns going forward with the research priorities identified today.  
DRY BEAN & SUGAR BEET SYMPOSIUM 

Cramer reviewed the 2020 Dry Bean & Sugar Beet Symposium.  Despite good attendance this year, Cramer, Bales and the staff at Sugar Beet Advancement have been exploring the pros and cons of re-locating the event.  The recommendation is to re-locate to the Frankenmuth Credit Union Expo Center located in Birch Run.  There are many details to sort through.  Board members offered several suggestions.  Ultimately, the group agreed that moving to the Expo Center in Birch Run is the right move for the Industry and the event.  Staff will move forward.  

RESEARCH PLOT TOURS

Cramer and Bales reviewed the long-standing practice of twilight tours at each of the research plots during late August and early September. Montcalm, Bay and Sanilac counties historically have good attendance.  Gratiot, Huron and Tuscola counties could be better.  Communication and promoting the tours will be beneficial.  Cramer and Bales plan to incorporate a video of the plots to make the presentation more shareable.  They will continue to work for ways to encourage attendance.  

With no further business, Chairman Hensler adjourned the meeting at 11:50 pm.       

Respectfully submitted,

   Joe Cramer

Joe Cramer, MBC E.S. 
